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  MEDIA RELEASE    
 

To:  All Media Contacts 
 

From:   Sergeant D. Scott Gilbertsen 
  Media Relations Officer 

 Fountain Police Department 
 Office:  719-382-6936 
 Cell: 719-368-0661 
 scott@fountainpd.com 
  

Date:  February 1, 2018 
 

RE:  Traffic Accident Involving Death 
               
 
Fountain, Colorado -  On January 31, 2018, at approximately 10:56am, City of Fountain Police Officer’s, 
Firefighters and medical personnel responded to the area of S. Highway 85 and Duckwood Road, to 
investigate a two-car traffic accident. 
 
When personnel arrived on scene, they discovered two heavily damaged vehicles; a pick-up truck and a 
sedan. The drivers of both vehicles were found deceased at the scene. 
 
The police department’s Accident Reconstruction Team was called out to assume the investigation and 
that investigation has thus far revealed that neither drugs, nor alcohol appear to be involved. The 
Accident Reconstruction Team is continuing their investigation in to determining the proximate cause of 
the accident. 
 
The El Paso County Coroner’s Office identified the victims as 75 year old, Billy Jones and 55 year old, 
Manuel Cisneros. 
 
All further information will only be released by the police departments Media Relations Officer. 
 
Anyone with information regarding this investigation is asked to contact the Fountain Police Department 

at 719-382-8555 or if you wish to remain anonymous, you may call Crime Stoppers Tip Line at (719) 634-

STOP (7867) or 1-800-222-8477. 

  


